
 
 

Council Agenda Item 

Meeting Date: April 4, 2024 

Agenda Item: UWW MOU for Polling Place on Camput 

Staff Contact (name, email, phone): Heather Boehm hboehm@whitewater-wi.gov 262-473-0102 
 

BACKGROUND 
(Enter the who, what, when, where, why) 

At the March 19, 2024 meeting UWW students questioned why there was not a polling place on campus 
for the 4/2/24 election. I previously asked staff in late December early January and it was believed 
because this was smaller election and first to have the new electronic poll books, Badger Books, having 2 
polling places was unnecessary. I asked our contact at UWW, Jan Bilgen, about a MOU, out of the 3 copies 
she sent me, only 1, 2010, had complete signatures. Jonathan McDonnell wrote up a current copy, which 
is in this packet along with the 3 copies that Jan Bilgen emailed over. 

PREVIOUS ACTIONS – COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 
(Dates, committees, action taken) 

N/A 

FINANCIAL IMPACT  
(If none, state N/A) 

N/A 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

The MOU that Jonathan wrote is sufficient, I question the amount of parking (20 spaces) as poll workers 
will take that up. I also don’t believe we need 2 polling places for August 13, 2024 Partisan Primary as the 
MOU states I need to have students as poll workers and they will have to train in July and will not be 
available to do so. It will also be a smaller election. I had always planned on 11/5/24 election being on 
campus being as large as it is.  

ATTACHMENT(S) INCLUDED  
(If none, state N/A) 

2010 UWW MOU 
2012 UWW MOU 
2020 UWW MOU 
2024 UWW MOU that Jonathan drew up. 
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